
MINUTE EXTRACT

Minutes of the Meeting of the
HERITAGE, CULTURE, LEISURE AND SPORT SCRUTINY COMMISSION

Held: TUESDAY, 21 JANUARY 2020 at 5:30 pm

 
P R E S E N T :

Councillor Halford (Chair) 

Councillor Dr Barton
Councillor Cole

Councillor Gee
Councillor Dr Moore

Councillor Shelton

In attendance:
Councillor Clair, Deputy City Mayor, Culture Leisure & Sport

* * *   * *   * * *

51. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

52. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Dr Moore declared an interest in that she supplied books to the 
Richard III visitor/ reading centre.

59. GENERAL FUND REVENUE BUDGET 2020/21 TO 2021/22

The Director of Finance submitted a report setting out the City Mayor’s 
proposed budget for 2020/21 to 2021/22. 

The Deputy Director of Finance presented the report and outlined the following:
 Last year the Council approved a one-year budget.
 This was because the system of funding local government was to 

fundamentally change, these changes being; the fair funding review, 
business rates review, and the total amount of funding allocated to 
government departments.

 However, due to Brexit and latterly political turmoil resulting in the 
general election, these key issues had been deferred, probably to 
2021/22.



 Therefore, the amount of funding that the Council would receive going 
into the future remains unknown.

 The Council was, therefore, again being presented with a one-year 
budget for 2020/21, which included a future ‘outlook’ based on optimistic 
and pessimistic views.

 Reference to points 6.4 to 6.7 was made, which outlined the impact on 
the City Developments and Neighbourhoods Department.

In response to Commission Members’ questions, the following issues were 
discussed and noted:

 A Member of the Commission raised concerns that the impact of the 
budget would mean reductions in the arts and museums budget.

 At this time, it was difficult to say what the impact of Brexit would be 
specific to individual services.

 There would continue to be some initiatives to help get people healthier, 
the budget wouldn’t take away in terms of budgetary services.

 It was aimed to still be able to achieve everything planned for, as a 
result of the budget. 

 The Festivals and Events programmes would be maintained and there 
were no proposals to reduce any funding as a result of the budget.

AGREED:
1. That the Commission be assured that the Council budget had the 

capacity to deliver the festivals and events programme 2020/21 to 
the same levels as previous years and that there would be no 
proposals to reduce any of these allocations.

2. The Overview and Select Committee be advised that the 
Commission:-

a. regretted that more funding had not been made available 
by the Government; 

b. noted concerns that the previously approved new budget 
reductions in 2020/21 might impact on service delivery; 
and 

c. welcomed officers’ assurances that services would 
nonetheless be maintained. 


